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Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) Request – 181217009
Thank you for your email received in December 2018 in which you asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):  
How many prison officers do you currently have on payroll at HMP Nottingham and what is the benchmark figure of prison officers that you should have on the payroll?
Your email has been handled as a request under FOIA.

I can confirm MoJ holds the information you requested in respect of HMP Nottingham. 

In relation to the number of prison officers currently in post at the named establishment, the information is exempt under section 21 of the FOIA, because it is reasonably accessible to you within the HMPPS workforce statistics, latest version here:
https://www.gov.uk/government/statistics/hm-prison-and-probation-service-workforce-quarterly-september-2018
Within the link above is an excel sheet titled ‘HMPPS Workforce Statistics Bulletin: September 2018 tables’. Table 12 provides the staff in post data by establishment.
In relation to benchmark for the same establishment at the same period, the staffing requirement for planning purposes at HMP Nottingham for Band 3-4 Prison Officers (including specialists) was 226 full time equivalent for September 2018. Please note that staffing requirements are continuously evolving as Governors now have the freedom to plan the workforce at their establishments by determining the number of staff in each role within their budget. 
2

